

DISCLAIMER

The attached minutes are DRAFT minutes. Whilst every effort has been made to ensure the accuracy of the information, statements and decisions recorded in them, their status will remain that of a draft until such time as they are confirmed as a correct record at the subsequent meeting.



Agenda item 8

**Greater Bedminster Community Partnership (GBCP)
Neighbourhood Partnership Meeting
7.30pm on 24 June 2015 at 7pm**

Present:

GBCP Board

Councillors:

Councillor Mark Bradshaw
Councillor Charlie Bolton
Councillor Stephen Clarke

Voluntary / community / faith group representatives:

Matthew Symonds, SCDA (Chair)
Les Potter, BS3 Churches
Julia Tutton, MACA
Stef Brammar, Way Out West (WOW)
Malcolm Brammar, WOW and BWLP
Lesley Collins, Way out West
Naomi Fuller, Playing Out
Ben Barker, DEPP
Simon Hankins, SCDA
Elise Hercum, Ashton Vale Arts Project
Helen Moody, Friends of Marksbury Road Library
Alan Baker, Friends of Ashton Gate Station

Statutory Sector and Observers

Suzanne Ogborne, Democratic Services clerk , Bristol City Council (BCC),
Andrew McLean, Neighbourhood Partnership Co-ordinator, BCC
Dan Judges, Area Environment Officer, BCC
Karl Monk
Colin Hayden, Making Bower Ashton a Better Place to Be
Vincent Brissenden, Bristol Energy Network
Stephen Wickham

Apologies:

1. Welcome, Apologies and introductions
(Agenda item 1)

Matthew Symonds (chair) welcomed everyone to the meeting and asked them to introduce themselves. Apologies had been received from Councillor Celia Phipps, Peter Smith and Jackie Smith.

2. **Declarations of interest** (Agenda Item 2)

There were none.

3. **Resolutions to the GBCP** (Agenda item 3)

3.1 **BS3 Planning Group** (Ben Barker)

Ben Barker explained that due to the increased and increasing population of the area, there had been an immense amount of pressure on the infrastructure, in particular in relation to doctors surgeries, nursery and school provision, etc.

The BS3 Planning Group Resolution asks that Bristol City Council respond in some way to indicate that they know that there is a problem. It would be good to know that they are thinking about this. He also commented that BS3 planning group includes people from Windmill Hill Neighbourhood Partnership as they are impacted as well.

The following comments were made:

- (a) Stef Brammar explained that there has been a 22.1% increase in the population in the 10 year period 2002 to 2012. In West Street this is 60% in the same period.
- (b) Cllr Charlie Bolton commented that there will be further development around East Street including at St Catherine's Place
- (c) Julia Tutton pointed out that the area has brown field sites which already have outline planning permission but that quality sites are still being built on.

ACTION: That there is a request for a report on how the infrastructure is being co-ordinated by Bristol City Council – Matthew Symonds to write a letter.

3.2 **FaithSpace - Statement from Matthew Symonds**

See item 13 under Any Other Business for this item.

4. **Annual General Meeting business** (Agenda item 4)

4(a) **The AGM report** was introduced by The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator, Andrew McLean.

4.1 **Membership and Charing Arrangements**

This is outlined in the report (page 5 of the papers)

4.2 **Terms of Reference, Code of Conduct and Financial Operating Framework** - it was pointed out that the Terms of Reference refers to 'leader of the Council' – this needs to be amended as Bristol now has an elected mayor.

ACTION: NP co-ordinator to advise the appropriate team.

4.3 **Devolved Neighbourhood Budgets** - Andrew McLean drew the committee's attention to page 6 of the papers and in particular in relation to the devolved Neighbourhood Budget, he highlighted that this included £21,964.35 for the community chest. This was on the understanding that the partnership is happy to have a community chest programme for this year which is related to the action plan.

RESOLVED: The Neighbourhood Partnership agreed to continue with the community chest for this year and to think about its plans for it next year.

4.4 Meeting Schedule 2015-16

The proposed meeting schedule for the NP was noted.

4.5 Financial Statement 2014-15

The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator referred the NP to Appendix 3 (page 19 of the papers) which gives a breakdown of spend. He highlighted the following:

- Carriageway surfacing dressing, footways maintenance, minor lines and local traffic schemes – he will provide information regarding this in July 2015
- In relation to the Community chest – there has been an overspend of £40
- Section 106 and CIL – there are monies that have been allocated but not spent in the financial year

ACTION: The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator will meet with the treasurer of GBCP to discuss items of expenditure and an update will be sent to the Neighbourhood Partnership.

RESOLVED to agree the following:

1. The Neighbourhood Partnership membership and charring arrangements
2. To note the Neighbourhood Committee Terms of Reference (subject to the amendment identified above), the Neighbourhood Committee financial operating framework and the Code of Conduct
3. To note the devolved Neighbourhood Budget
4. To agree the meeting schedule including subgroups and forums
5. To note the financial statement and expenditure from 2014-15

4(b) The Business Activities report was introduced by The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator, Andrew McLean.

4.6 **The Neighbourhood Budget for 2015/16** – Andrew McLean explained that this is £58,728.35 (for breakdown see page 21 of papers)

4.7 Community Chest Applications – Balance of Community Chest Funding

Cllr Charlie Bolton explained that the remaining applications were deferred as the panel ran out of time at their meeting. The panel will meet again on 30 June 2015 for further discussion. These will then be considered at an extraordinary meeting of the Neighbourhood Partnership (to be arranged).

The following comments were made in relation to this:

- Stef Brammar explained that she had made an application on behalf of West Street traders of £500 for a cctv camera but that this is not listed.
ACTION: Andrew McLean to look into this.
- Cllr Stephen Clark commented that people who make applications should be advised of the situation, in particular it would be courteous to let people know if a decision is to be deferred **ACTION: Andrew McLean**
- Stef Brammar mentioned that lots of applications are summer related, so it would be useful to let people know the outcome as soon as possible

- It was agreed that it would be important to make sure that the NP had a quorate number of people attending meetings to make decisions regarding grants.

ACTION: Andrew McLean to put together some criteria for a future discussion on independent awards panel

4.8 Neighbourhood Partnership communications

The Neighbourhood Partnership Co-ordinator explained that a generic leaflet had been produced to help with communication about Neighbourhood Partnerships for the public, residents and organisations. This would let them know where their Neighbourhood Partnership is, what it is doing, who to contact and so forth. He explained that there will be a limited print run and it will be put in high footfall areas and will be available in August.

The following comments were made:

- The heading needs to be 'community partnership'.
- It was felt that nearly all of the photos are of Southville. The one of Victoria Park should be replaced with a Bedminster specific park.
- There should be people in the photos
- There should be a call to action to a website which gives dates and places for meetings; the Pigeon and local noticeboards
- It was felt that having a printed leaflet was very useful for people, in particular elderly people who would not go on-line

ACTION:

- **Any further comments on the leaflet to be emailed to Andrew McLean by Tuesday, 30 June. Any suggestions of where the printed leaflets should be distributed would also be welcomed.**

4.9 Community safety update – Report by Inspector Nigel Colston

As apologies had been received from Inspector Nigel Colston, the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator ran through the report. The report highlighted the anti-social behaviour on Bedminster Parade and racially motivated behaviour in the Bedminster area.

The following comments were raised:

- Cllr Charlie Bolton noted the rise in crimes against the person.
- Stef Brammar mentioned the crime hotspots, including the Bartlett Street area
- It was mentioned that the Town Team have frequent meetings with the Police and that the Town Team has its own crime sub-team

ACTION: Andrew McLean to liaise with Nigel Colston to find out more detail on the reasons for the racially motivated crimes and crimes against the person.

THE NEIGHBOURHOOD COMMITTEE RESOLVED to:

1. Agree to the ring fencing of the Community Grants and devolved Clean and Green budgets to City Council Officers
2. Approve the Community Chest applications as follows:

a) Bedminster Winter Lanterns	£2500
b) Southville Community Development Association	£1996

c) The Gores Marshalls	£2500 and support given for Section 106/CIL funding
d) Ashton Vale Club for Young People	£1234
e) Friends of South Street Park	£780
TOTAL	£9,010

3. The GBCP approved the design and content for a new marketing leaflet subject to the comments above (see point 4.8)

4. The GBCP noted the Community Safety update report

5. Lets Walk Bedminster funding recommendations (Agenda item 5)

Stef Brammar introduced this report and explained that the project is all about improving the physical environment in the area and encouraging walking. It started in February with mostly community groups taking responsibility for own areas. The groups that have so far been awarded funding are: Luckwell Road; Friends of South Street Park (which is a cross roads) for signage; Way Out West (WoW) for signage on West Street; Windmill City Farm; Stackpool Road for a street party; Maca for the Bartletts Road route. In particular, there is a Lets Walk project at Compass Point school – the children are using pedometers to record their steps. This project is half way through and lots of photos have been taken. This will probably be repeated in the Autumn at Parson St school. Details are on the website <http://letswalkbedminster.co.uk/> Stef Brammar explained that the project is going well.

Ben Barker continued by explaining that Route 11 which runs from Ashton Vale along Colliers Brook, across the railway line and to the Duckmoor Road area. This route is suspended because of Metrobus. He has spoken with Metrobus asking that they do not damage the stream, etc.

THE NEIGHBOURHOOD COMMITTEE RESOLVED:

To agree the recommendations for Lets Walk Bedminster funding as follows:

(The Awards Panel was held on Monday, 13 April 2015 at the Southville Centre).

1.Way Out West	Marksbury to North Street	£4500
2.Windmill Hill CF	Clarke Street Greenway	£4000
3.Stackpool Road SP	Stackpool Road	£207
4.MACA	Bartlett's Bridge	£4990
TOTAL		£13,697

The following conditions apply:

- All projects** must be finished by 31 December 2015 at the latest.
- All projects** are requested to return unspent money as early as possible so that it can be re-distributed to other Let's Walk Bedminster activities.
- All projects** are reminded that the terms of application require them to supply information as set out in the Evaluation and Monitoring section and Green Capital Outputs sections of the application pack.
- Project 2.** We welcome the Other Actions section of this application and request more details of the activities proposed and when and how frequently they will take place.
- Project 4.** A larger project covering items in this application is currently being considered for Section 106/CIL funding. If this project is successful, this Let's Walk Bedminster application will be withdrawn.

The applications above were considered in the first round. All were agreed and approved by GBCP Board on May 18. Application 4 has since been withdrawn as alternative funding (CIL) has been secured.

Money available for Round 2 is therefore £20,000 minus £8707 = £11,293.

Let's Walk Bedminster applications (Round 2)

		Requested	Agreed
1. St John's Churchyard CA	Park Link Greenway	£3,000	£0
2. Friends of South St Park	Interpretation Boards	£1,820	£1820
3. Southville CDA	Southville Greenways	£4,000***	£0
4. Luckwell Imp Project	Planters/Duckmoor Road	£3,984	£3,984
5. Let's Make Art	Let's Make a Story	£981	£0
TOTAL (minus 3)		9785	5804

***Application 3 was withdrawn because SCDA has secured £5000 from Bristol City Council's Active Travel Fund.

The Awards Panel was held on Monday, 8 June 2015 at the Southville Centre.

The following conditions apply:

1. **All projects** must be finished by 31 December 2015 at the latest.
2. **All projects** are requested to return unspent money as early as possible so that it can be re-distributed to other Let's Walk Bedminster activities.
3. **All projects** are reminded that the terms of application require them to supply information as set out in the Evaluation and Monitoring section and Green Capital Outputs sections of the application pack.

Project 1. It is recommended not to fund this project. The Awards Panel accepted that improvements along this route were desirable, but felt that the application itself was rather confusing. The proposals were not clearly costed and the proposals for waymarkers and other improvements were not sufficiently set out, so that it was difficult to determine what would be done and at what price. Reference was made to working with Compass Point children, but it was not clear that Compass Point had agreed to this. If there is a third round or other funding becomes available, St John's Churchyard CA should be encouraged to try again.

Project 5. It was considered that this project would have a limited long term legacy, but it would be appropriate as a Let's Walk Bedminster event. It may therefore be funded from the Lets Walk Bedminster events budget, subject to discussions with the applicant organization.

Summary of Awards

Total Available	£20,000
Awarded in Round 1	£8,707
Awarded in Round 2	£5,804
Remaining unallocated	£5,489

The Awards Panel also considered possible problems arising from the implementation of GBCP's decision to award £19,710 of CIL to MACA. If the CIL proposal cannot be implemented in good time, the GBCP Board may need to consider re-instating the Bartlett's Road Bridge award from Round 1.

CIL money – Jim Cliffe made the suggestion that the money is transferred to Andrew McLean's budget for Greater Bedminster so that Andrew holds the money and make a grant payment to a local organisation that GBCP is happy to work with over the delivery of the Bartlett's Bridge project.

Ben suggested the group is GBCP and people working on the bridge (Julia Tutton, Jackie Smith, Helen Moody and Stef Brammar)

ACTION: Andrew to work with the grants team to resolve this and ensure it happens in the next 4 weeks.

6. Greater Bedminster Community Partnership Constitutional Changes (Agenda Item 6)

Ben Barker introduced this item and asked the Neighbourhood Partnership to consider this paper. He highlighted the following amends that need to be made:

- 6.1 Section A.8 – the thriving neighbourhoods board no longer exists
- 6.2 Section C.4 - the equalities forum representatives are now called 'Equalities Champions'
- 6.3 Section E – the Complaints procedure – this section is to be deleted and replaced with longer section supplied by Bristol City Council (see page 35 of papers). Council's address to be updated
- 6.4 Section F – this text will be replaced with 'the constitution was revised and agreed at the annual meeting on 24 June 2015'

RESOLVED:

The Neighbourhood Partnership unanimously agreed to approve the amendments outlined in the report.

ACTION: Ben Barker to update the Constitution.

7. Greater Bedminster Community Partnership Elections (Agenda Item 7)

This item was introduced by Ben Barker – he outlined the nominations for members of the Board of the GBCP (see Appendix 1 below) and nominations for the officers will be as follows:

Chair: Matthew Symonds and Stef Brammar (to work together as co-chairs)
Vice Chair: None
Secretary: Lesley Collins
Treasurer: Helen Moody

It was noted that there are some vacancies for members of the Board but it is hoped that these gaps will be filled over the coming weeks and months.

RESOLVED: The Neighbourhood Partnership unanimously agreed to accept the recommendations.

The Chair congratulated everyone. The Chair also formally thanked Ben for his sterling work as secretary and mentioned that Ben will still be championing lots of projects.

The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator and the chair, Matthew Symonds, suggested that an Equalities survey of the GBCP be carried out.

ACTION: Andrew McLean to circulate the form and to collate the information.

7.1 Greater Bedminster Community Partnership's Bank Account

In view of the above changes to officers, the bank has asked that we minute the following:

The authorised signatories in the current mandate for the GBCP account be changed to the existing officers, Matthew Symonds, Stef Brammar, Lesley Collins and Helen Moody with the current mandate continuing as amended.

ACTION: Helen Moody to advise the bank of the change in signatories

7.2 Town Team Nominations

Ben Barker explained that the Town Team meet on the first Tuesday of the month and that there are three places, one for councillors (currently Cllr Charlie Bolton) and two places for representatives of the board (currently Stef Brammar and Ben Barker). The Town Team has £80,000 to spend on local infrastructure. The meetings are open to the public.

ACTION: Councillors to decide by 2 July 2015 who their nomination will be.

AGREED: Stef Brammar and Ben Barker will stand as representatives on the board.

8. Green Capital Arts Project update (Agenda Item 8)

Elise Hercum from Ashton Vale Arts Project introduced this item. She explained that she is running a Neighbourhood Arts project in Ashton Vale. The project is called Ashton Vale hub and includes a community pop-up café in the community centre from 10am-12noon over 7 Saturdays with craft and arts activities happening too. This was in response to the residents acknowledging that there is nowhere to have a cup of tea, to meet people and get to know other people in community. Greater Bedminster residents are also welcome to join in.

She explained that this is a Green Capital project and therefore its focus is around nature. She explained she is starting up a gardening group in Ashton Vale, with help from a professional gardener. On Saturday, 11 July they will be planting up a garden. There will also be street art – she has been working with the youth club over 6 weeks, helping them to take some photographs of their local community and themselves. The plan is to create a piece of artwork on the outside of the youth club. She will be make sure that the project is connected up with Greater Bedminster and this is a good opportunity to shout about Ashton Vale. She also mentioned that the project has partnered up with 'Playing Out' who will host a street party.

The launch of the project will be on 8 July 2015 and the finale will be held at the community centre on 3 October 2015, in connection with the Festival of Nature, when participants will have a chance to make bee hotels and take part in nature trails, etc.

The project will be promoted on the Facebook page and loads of leaflets will be distributed. The NP suggested putting publicity leaflets on the no. 24 bus; Les Potter suggested some interaction with the church right next door to the community centre – Elise confirmed that she has met with the church representatives. Stef Brammar suggested that Elise writes a newsletter that can go out from the GBCP about the events.

The Chair thanked Elise for her presentation and commented that the GBCP is very supportive of this project.

9. Clanage Road Walking and Cycling (Agenda Item 9)

Mike Ginger introduced this item and circulated an updated version of the report. He explained that his report relates to the section of the A369 Portishead Road from the Bristol boundary to the point where the road goes under Brunel Way at Bower Ashton. He explained that there are number of issues in this area, which he is trying to look at and address. These have been discussed with GBCP's mobility and transport sub-group.

There is a series of pedestrian and cycling routes that converge onto the roundabout. He explained that people using them have to improvise their way through the traffic dominated situation. The motorised trips have the priority and anyone walking/cycling has to make do. He also commented that hundreds of students have to cross this junction to get to school and UWE and that the 20mph limit starts on Bristol boundary.

Mike Ginger commented that the purpose of the report is to advise that there is an issue and to propose some suggestions to improve this area. Also to highlight the issue to Bristol City Council and other authorities so it is on their agenda. There are many stakeholders including residents, UWE, Sustrans re Festival Way and Ashton Park School.

He explained that the proposal is for three flat top humps where people can cross safely. The estimated cost for this would be £5,000- £15,000 for each hump, depending on the width of the road and how long the humps need to be, plus additional measures such as false fencing, changes to road markings and also a zebra crossing (approximately £40,000) making a total of around £40,000-£120,000. In terms of funding this, there is the possibility of Section 106 funding for traffic improvements, money from the cycle ambition fund, matched funding from Sustrans etc.

Mike Ginger explained that he is asking for endorsement from the board to the general principle. He will make arrangements to meet with Ed Plowden at Bristol City Council.

AGREED: The Neighbourhood Partnership agreed (8 agreed; 2 abstentions) that they are happy to support the principle of the project.

The chair thanked Mike and the other residents for the work they have done on this. He explained that the GBCP have already prioritised the three transport projects that it will fund for this year but an application may be submitted at a later stage.

10. GBCP Updates (Agenda Item 10)

10.1 **Let's Walk Bedminster** – see Item 5. Above

10.2 **Bedminster Town Team** (page 42 of papers) an annual report had been received from Simon Dicken, Wilkinsons, East Street and chair of Town Team and Business Improvement District (BID). The GBCP would like to congratulate the Town Team and to wish them luck for their continued work in the neighbourhood – **ACTION:** Matthew Symonds to draft a note.

Ben Barker asked that, if Andrew McLean is going to be the contact person for Bartlett's bridge and the two other applications have a similar issue, who is the contact for those?
ACTION: Andrew McLean to check.

10.3 **Bristol Ageing Better/Our Place** – it was reported that the partnership had won an award which came with a small amount of funding. As a result a short term steering group was set up which completed its work on 31 March 2015. A community organiser was employed who

went out and talked to people. Meredith Freeman, invited older people to come together and form themselves into an advisory group. This group is still active.

Two community development officers from Bristol City Council contributed to the work and focussed on tenants groups in tower blocks who were socially isolated and/or suffered from loneliness. Under the umbrella of Our Place, the group is working closely with 5 GP surgeries on social prescribing. There is a strong link with the universities around the idea of an age friendly city. There is also a group called SHINE which provides a link between planners and university people and health people to look at impact of the environment on health generally. The project is successful and is continuing.

11. Future GBCP priorities (Agenda Item 11)

Matthew Symonds introduced this item and explained that now is the time to reflect, take stock and plan what to do over the next 12 months. He commented that GBCP is recognised as being good at getting things done but it does need to consider how it can maintain the good work and what it should focus on going forward.

The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator commented that he had met with VOSCUR earlier in June and they would be happy to facilitate a workshop in the Autumn for Neighbourhood Partnerships on options for structures. The consensus was that this would be useful.

The following comments/observations were made on the proposals in the report:

- a. **Reduce the number of formal meetings to 6 (4 formal meetings plus two other community focussed meetings), freeing up time for sub-groups to meet, projects and priorities to develop and for informal networking**
 - Cllr Stephen Clarke commented that he is not sure about the reduction in meetings
 - Stef Brammar explained that there had been a dropping away of attendance at Neighbourhood Partnership meetings. She is in favour of strengthening the sub-groups, for instance the environment and mobility sub-group, etc
 - Ben Barker suggested re-branding the sub-groups
- b. **Clarify and strengthen GBCP's financial processes**
 - Andrew McLean commented that the community chest money comes to GBCP and this process needs to be streamlined
- c. **Focus work for 2015/16 through the GBCP Local Plan and retain and strengthen existing sub-groups**
 - Matthew Symonds commented that he would clarify membership of sub-groups and the dates for their meetings
- d. **Focus on engaging groups not currently represented within the NP eg Black Minority Ethnic (BME); Polish/Eastern European community; Young and Disabled people.**
 - Matthew Symonds commented that there are a number of community groups, predominately polish and it would be useful to engage them to join up so they receive neighbourhood partnership information
 - The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator suggested having a time-limited sub group to look at engagement and inclusivity for the partnership
 - He also confirmed that he would speak to the Council's equalities team and use their experience and expertise

RESOLVED: The Neighbourhood Partnership confirmed that it is happy with the report as a guideline.

ACTIONS:

- **Organisation of a VOSCUR facilitated workshop in the Autumn for Neighbourhood Partnerships on options for structures**
- **Clarification of membership of the sub-groups and the dates for their meetings – Matthew Symonds**
- **Partnership to have a time-limited sub group to look at engagement and inclusivity – Andrew McLean**

12. Minutes of the meeting of the GBCP on 27 April 2015 (Agenda Item 12)

The minutes of the GBCP held on 27 April 2015 were approved. Matters arising from the minutes:

Minute

No:

- 4(a) Future Community Infrastructure Levy decision-making guidance notes and the reference to 'buildings that have **limited** or no public access'. The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator confirmed that he has had conversations about this but no clarity as yet. This action will be carried over to the next meeting.
9. Boundary Commission Review – Ben Barker confirmed that he had written to the mayor and the Boundary Commission. He has to-date had no response from the Boundary Commission.

13. Any Other Business (Agenda Item 13)

- 13.1 **FaithSpace** - Matthew Symonds presented his public forum statement in relation to FaithSpace. He explained that the Council has a covenant on the building. He is asking the GBCP for their endorsement to retain its planning use and retain it for community use.

RESOLUTION: Apart from Les Potter who abstained, all other NP members agreed that Bristol City Council Planning Department be urged to retain FaithSpace's current planning designation as 'for community use' and ask Bristol City Council to support the local community to retain the building for community use.

ACTION: Matthew Symonds to submit the statement to the Council's Planning Department

- 13.2 Dan Judges explained that work has started on Dame Emily Park using the Section 106 money. He confirmed that he is moving from the Neighbourhood Management Service to a new job in the Parks Project Team. Stef Brammar, on behalf of GBCP, thanked Dan for his excellent work and wished him all the best in his new job.
- 13.3 Stephen Wickham highlighted that there will be a Consultation on the Portishead Branch line opening – a 'drop-in' event will be held w/c 29 June 2015 at Temple Meads Station.

Date of Next Two Meetings

7pm on 28 July 2015 at South Bristol Christian Centre, Churchlands Road, Bristol, BS3 3PW
7pm on 10 September 2015 at Ashton Vale Community Centre, Risdale Road, Bristol BS3 2QY
(meeting with councillors)

The meeting finished at 9pm

CHAIR

THE BOARD, GREATER BEDMINSTER COMMUNITY PARTNERSHIP (2015)**Local Councillor Group (4)**

Cllr Celia Phipps (Bedminster ward)

Cllr Charlie Bolton (Southville ward)

Cllr Mark Bradshaw (Bedminster ward)

Cllr Stephen Clarke (Southville ward)

Representing community, Voluntary and Faith Organisations (10)

Alan Baker Friends of Ashton Gate Station

Helen Moody Friends of Marksbury Road Library

Julia Tutton Marksbury Area Community Association

Les Potter BS3 Churches Together

Lesley Collins Way Out West

Jackie Smith Marksbury Area Community Association

Matthew Symonds Southville Community Development Association

Ricky Dowden Ashton Vale Together

Simon Hankins Front Garden Awards

Stef Brammar West Street Neighbourhood Group

Representing Business (4)

Ben Barker Dame Emily Park Project

Peter Smith Good Garden Awards

Vacant (x2)

Representing Equalities (2)

Julie Chapman Ashton Vale Youth Club

Vacant (x1)

Representing Young People (2)

Vacant (x2)